Minutes of the Port Jervis Free Library Board of Trustees
May 22, 2024   
10:00 a.m.
Present: Dolores Cardoza, Carl Hendrick, Elizabeth Miller, Dick Roberts, Evelyn Rogers
Public:    Susan Wade 

I/II Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance - The meeting was called to order at 10:01 a.m. 
III  Public Comment – none  
IV  Minutes  (Attachment 1)
Liz made a motion, seconded by Dick, to approve the minutes of the April 16, 2024 meeting.  Unanimously passed.  

V  Correspondence – none 
VI  Approval of Statistics and Financial Reports (Attachment 2A-G)   
Dolores made a motion, seconded by Dick, to approve the statistics, financial reports and bills as presented. Unanimously passed 
VII Director’s Report (Attachment 3A-B)
· Dick made a motion, seconded by Liz, to approve the Director’s Report as submitted. Unanimously passed.
VIII Old Business 
· A May 23 Zoom meeting on the Service Plan is scheduled but will be postponed to June 27. 
· A follow-up FLEA management meeting was held on March 19. A follow-up meeting is pending.  
· Absentee ballots will be mailed later today. The budget vote and trustee election will be held on Thursday, June 6 from Noon to 8 PM. 
IX  New Business   (Attachment 4A-E)
· Public meeting on the budget will be held May 23 at 6:00 PM. 
· Dick made a motion, seconded by Liz, to approve the 2024-25 budget as discussed at the May 1, 2024 budget workshop meeting, with overall income/expenses of $1,250,444, including $1,184,556 to be raised through taxes. Unanimously approved. 
· Dick made a motion, seconded by Dolores, to approve the Letter of Agreement between the Board of Cooperative Educational Services of Orange and Ulster Counties and the Port Jervis Free Library. Unanimously approved. Carl signed the Letter of Agreement. 
· Discussion of the RFP for bookkeeping services was tabled till the June meeting. 
· Dick made a motion, seconded by Dolores, to authorize the reimbursement in lieu of Library-sponsored health insurance to two employees for the year 2023. The two employees submitted proof of insurance; one employee will be reimbursed for the full year at $2,000 per the employee contract; the second employee was eligible for reimbursement as of October 17, 2023 and will receive a prorated reimbursement of $416.67. Unanimously passed.
X  Next Meeting – The next regularly scheduled meeting will take place Tuesday, June 18, 2024 at 10:00 a.m.  
XI Executive Session 

Dick made a motion, seconded by Liz, to go into Executive Session at 10:13 a.m. to discuss personnel matters. Unanimously passed. Dick made a motion, seconded by Liz, to come out of Executive Session at 10:21 a.m. Unanimously passed. Evelyn was invited to participate in the Executive Session. 
Dick made a motion, seconded by Liz, to hire Jerrell Reed as a per diem Library clerk at the per diem rate of pay. Reed’s responsibilities will include the HUB. Unanimously passed. 

Dolores made a motion, seconded by Dick, to approve the Transition Letter from the Director, dated May 20, 2024. Unanimously approved. 

 Dolores made a motion, seconded by Dick, to accept the resignation of the Director. Unanimously approved. The Board accepted the resignation with regrets. 
XII Adjournment – Dick made a motion, seconded by Liz, to adjourn the meeting at 10:25 a.m. Unanimously passed.    
Respectfully Submitted, 
Susan Wade, Board Secretary

